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November 6, 2001
The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

The 2002 Executive Proposed Budget describes the functions and proposed budget of the new Geographic Information Systems (GIS) section within the new Department of Natural Resources and Parks.  This companion legislation creates a new Geographic Information Systems internal service fund, as a tier two fund, and provides authority to transfer undesignated fund balance from the Information and Telecommunication – data processing fund to provide the initial working capital for the new fund.   

Due to the proposed reorganization of the county’s geographic information systems resources into an internal service section within the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP), it is desirable to create a new geographic information systems internal services fund.  The fund is being created for the purpose of accounting for financial resources for the full costing of operating, maintaining and enhancing automated geographic information systems. 

When approved, this legislation will provide for the transfer of $250,000 in undesignated fund balance from the Information and Telecommunications – data processing fund, to the new internal service fund.  This represents the estimated share of the information and telecommunication - data processing fund’s undesignated fund balance that has been contributed by geographic information systems operations.

Any questions concerning this ordinance, the new fund or the reorganization of the central GIS function into DNRP, should be directed to John Bodoia, Chief Financial Officer, Department of Natural Resources, at (206) 205-0943.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
 John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, Office of Budget


Steve Broz, Budget Supervisor, Office of Budget 


Darcia Thurman, Budget Analyst, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources (DNR)


John Bodoia, Chief Financial Officer, DNR 


Gary Hocking, Information Systems Manager, DNR


Jim Buck, Acting Director, Department of Information & Administrative Services (DIAS)


Greg Babinski, GIS Manager, DIAS


